

Doug Epperhart
President

Dean Pentcheff
Vice President

Sheryl Akerblom Treasurer

## 1840 S Gaffey St., Box 34 • San Pedro, CA 90731 • (310) 918-8650 cspnclive@gmail.com

July 11, 2022

The following resolution was passed by the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council at the June 20, 2022 Regular Monthly Board Meeting:

Motion supporting City of Los Angeles Dominguez Watershed Council File 22-0002-S82 (supporting SB 1122).

Environment and Sustainability Committee

Whereas, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council voted on 5/18/20 to support the Assembly Bill 2103/2897 to "add the Dominguez Channel watershed and Santa Catalina Island to the territory of the San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy in the Natural Resources Agency, and to update the San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Parkway and Open Space Plan to include the priorities for conservation and enhanced public use within the Dominguez Channel watershed and Santa Catalina Island."

Whereas, the bill is not moving forward in the State Assembly, but is now introduced in the State Senate.

Whereas, California State Senator Ben Allen, 26th District moved the Senate Bill 1122 which would similarly expand the territory of the San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy to include the Dominguez Channel Watershed and Santa Catalina Island and which would also expand the area to include the Manhattan Beach and South Bay coastal watersheds as well.

Therefore, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council supports the SB 1122 and the applicable Los Angeles City Council File 22-0002-S82, "AB 2897 (ODonnell) / SB 1122 (Allen) / Expansion / San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy / Dominguez Channel Watershed / Manhattan Beach to Palos Verdes Peninsula Watersheds, etc. / Los Angeles Parkway and Open Space Plan."

Further resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council will post a Community Impact Statement of Support to the Council File 22-0002-S82.

Sincerely,

Doug Epperhart, President

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board

cc: Mayor's Office; Council District 15 Office

Louglas Epperhart